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SIERRA LEONE

Universal Periodic Review Second Cycle – Congo
STATEMENT BY AMBASSADOR YVETTE STEVENS
Mr. President,

My Delegation welcomes the distinguished Delegation of Congo to the second cycle of its UPR and congratulates the Head of Delegation for presenting a comprehensive update of the efforts undertaken to meet the human rights obligations for its population.

My Delegation notes, with appreciation, that the Government of Congo has ratified a wide range of international treaties. During the period under review, Congo has implemented a series of legislative and institutional reforms to improve the human rights, such as the 2011 Indigenous People’s Promotion Act. Sierra Leone is encouraged to note Congo’s affirmation of the right to development through its Poverty Reduction Strategy Paper as well as a document on growth, employment and poverty reduction for 2012-2016 and notes the achievements registered to date. Another noteworthy initiative undertaken by Congo is the development of the National Plan of Action to Improve the Quality of Life of Indigenous Peoples Congo has also taken measures to address trafficking in persons, during the period under review. 
Recommendations: 

1. Submit overdue reports to the Human Rights Committee, CERD, CAT and CESCR;
2. Launch a national campaign to combat all forms of marginalization or discrimination based on gender, religion or ethnicity;
3. Design and implement an action plan to address gender based violence including domestic violence and sexual harassment;
4. Prioritize the completion of a comprehensive asylum and refugee law that makes provision, inter alia, for the strengthening of the capacity of the National Refugee Assistance Committee to ensure it operates effectively in handling its mandate;

5. Take steps to improve prison conditions, including overcrowding and the lack of social rehabilitation measures. 
Sierra Leone wishes Congo success in the endeavor to protect and promote human rights in Congo.
I thank you.
